Dr. Frank C. Pennington Department of Chemistry Goe College Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Dear Franks

The officers of MACTLAC met last Saturday in St. Paul to outline a tentative program for our coming meeting to be held October 21 and 22 in St. Paul. Thank you for your interest and your letter making suggestions for discussion groups. Two of the topics for discussion groups which were of considerable interest and the result of the Bucknell conference are

- 1. ROLE OF ANALYTICAL CHEMISTRY IN THE FOUR YEAR CURRICULUM.
- 2. THE LABORATORY APPROACH OF ORGANIC CHEMISTRY.

I have ask Harry Lewis to give a brief report of the Bucknell conference at the general meeting on Friday afternoon. This will prepare the way for these two discussion groups as well as inform the others of this conference.

Would you be willing to lead the dscussion for the second topic listed above? As in the past we will have about three hours of dscussion on Friday afternoon and one hour on Saturday morning.

I hope you are having a pleasant summer. With kind personal regards.

Sincerely.

William A. Deskin